
January 10, 2023, BBRS meeting 

CSL Licensing change 

Sarah Wilkinson, Chief of Elevators and Deputy Commissioner overseeing Building, Engineering, and all 
trades briefed the BBRS that CSL licenses will no longer be printed and issued. Potential start date is 
February 1, 2023. The license holder is still responsible to have proof of their license and a government 
issued photo ID available. 

The license holder and building officials have access to the online portal for CSL registration to verify the 
CSL status. The License holder should print their status page for proof of valid license and be able to 
present a driver’s license or other valid government photo ID. 

The Building Officials on the Board expressed reservation with this change, however it did not seem that 
the governing department was going to change the plan. Further Ms. Wilkinson explain the amount of 
time spent issue and reissue lost licenses was problematic, also indicating this was in line with other 
states and agencies. 


